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THE  
TEACAKE CLUB 

Any member can send relevant information  

through to Opportunity Sheffield, who will  

disseminate it to the wider group. Information  

typically includes details of training courses,  

jobs fairs, vacancies and anything that may be  

of interest to the wider group.  

 

Approximately 3 or 4 times a year a Teacake  

Club meeting will take place, kindly hosted  

by a member organisation. The agenda will  

usually include a bite to eat, presentations  

around employability from members and  

external agencies, a business card raffle,  

and time to network.    

    

Organised by Opportunity Sheffield,  

The Teacake Club is an informal  

group of members who have an  

interest in employment-related  

activity in Sheffield within the city. 

E :   opportunity@sheffield .gov .uk 

 

P :   0114 229 6168 

 

T :   @Skillsmadeeasy 
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GET UP, GET DRESSED... 
WE'RE OFF TO  
THE JOBCENTRE!

DWP to host the next meeting of the Teacake Club on 28th September 
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Sheffield Bailey Court 
Jobcentre Plus, 112 
West Street, Sheffield, 
S1 3SY

Friday 28th September

09:30 - 12:00

LOCATION:

DATE:

TIME:

We are pleased to confirm that the next 
meeting of the Teacake Club will take place 
on Friday 28th September 2018 at Sheffield 
Bailey Court Jobcentre Plus on West Street. 
DWP has kindly agreed to host the event, which will take 
place between 0930 and 1200 in the basement of the 
building. The meeting will follow the usual format, with 
welcome refreshments followed by a series of 
employability presentations and time for networking. 
 
Please note, spaces are limited to the event. To reserve 
your place, and request a presentation slot at the 
meeting, please contact Phil Johnson at Opportunity 
Sheffield. 
 
Email:    phil.johnson@sheffield.gov.uk                                    
               opportunity@sheffield.gov.uk 
Tel:         0114 2296 136



LONGER, PAID WORK

EXPERIENCE PLACEMENTS

'MOST BENEFICIAL'

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Young people believe work experience

placements are more valuable to their

career if they are at least four weeks

long and paid, a study has found.

Prospects found that only 24% of

placements last a month or longer and

only 12% are remunerated, but students

who undertake such placements are

more likely to consider them useful to

their professional development. 

 

Jayne Rowley, chief executive of

Prospects, noted that employers no

longer view academic achievements in

isolation - they want to see evidence of

skills and an understanding of what it is

like to work. "The longer the placement,

the greater the benefit," she claimed.

"We must encourage more students to

undertake work experience of at least

four weeks to give the desired boost to

their career prospects."   

SEVEN IN TEN EMPLOYERS SCREENING JOB

CANDIDATES ON SOCIAL MEDIA, STUDY FINDS

3/4 OF FIRMS PREDICT INCREASE 

 IN SKILLED ROLES

EXPERIENCE MORE IMPORTANT THAN

QUALIFICATIONS, EMPLOYERS SAY

An increasing number of employers are screening

job candidates on social media, it has been

reported. Research from CareerBuilder found that

70% of employers are using platforms such as

Facebook, Twitter and Instagram to gain insight into

the potential suitability of candidates, up from 60%

in 2016 and 11% in 2006.  

Three-quarters of UK firms expect

the number of skilled roles to

increase in the coming years,

according to research from the

Confederation of British Industry. 

 

Employers are more

interested in job candidates'

practical experience than

their qualifications, an AAT

survey has indicated. 

John Cope, head of education and skills at the CBI, said

there is a "growing need" for higher-level education,

training, and skills, as well as the importance of lifelong

learning. “Better information and careers guidance for

people - alongside greater numbers of flexible learning

opportunities - is vital to help people choose the best

route for them to higher level skills, whether that’s at a

university, college, or learning on the job through a

degree apprenticeship," he added. 

Some 49% of employees questioned said they prefer

to see experience from a relevant apprenticeship or

previous position, with 71% saying this is because a

candidate has demonstrated their skills in a practical

setting and 62% because it indicates they understand

the world of work. Personality, attitude and ability to

work in a team were the next-most important factors. 

Rosemary Haefner, chief HR officer at CareerBuilder, said the findings highlight the  importance

of cultivating a positive online persona. "Most workers have some sort of online presence today–

and more than half of employers won't hire those without one," she noted. "Jobseekers should

make their professional profiles visible online and ensure any information that could negatively

impact their job search is made private or removed." 

https://www.prospects.ac.uk/prospects-press-office/students-urged-to-focus-on-longer-work-experience-for-employability-boost
https://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/number-of-employers-using-social-media-to-screen-candidates-at-all-time-high-finds-latest-careerbuilder-study-300474228.html
http://www.cbi.org.uk/news/3-4-firms-expect-increase-of-high-skilled-roles-in-coming-years/
https://www.aat.org.uk/aat-news/aat-research-reveals-employers-prefer-to-hire-candidates-with-apprenticeship-experience?utm_campaign=News%20Digest&utm_source=hs_email&utm_medium=email&utm_content=65205898&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-8GkfyA1GDJiL-0pL6cXewbJiXKdjwv2CBPL80rqeWRA0bX4XtIBIIvt4UHaaBjmArpYfz8tTLlxZrSy8Zlo6AgZ_GZptzFGW2S2fMpCYbwL7jXzbE&_hsmi=65205898
https://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/number-of-employers-using-social-media-to-screen-candidates-at-all-time-high-finds-latest-careerbuilder-study-300474228.html
https://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/number-of-employers-using-social-media-to-screen-candidates-at-all-time-high-finds-latest-careerbuilder-study-300474228.html


CRIMINAL RECORD CHECKS

ON APPLICATION FORMS

'COULD BREACH GDPR'

STUDY FINDS NO DIFFERENCE IN

EMPLOYABILITY BETWEEN JOBSEEKERS

WITH AND WITHOUT TATTOOS

FSB CALLS FOR HIGHER APPRENTICE PAY

AND  COMPULSORY WORK EXPERIENCE

Body art is no longer an

impediment to employability,

new research has indicated. A

study conducted by the

University of Miami Business

School and the  

Mike Cherry, national chairman of the FSB, said young

people taking on apprenticeships should be paid more

than the AMW of £3.70 per hour. "If we really want to

create parity of esteem between academic and

vocational routes into work, then paying apprentices

£25 a day is not helpful," he claimed. 

 

After 70% of small firms surveyed by the FSB said

school leavers are ill-prepared for the workplace, Mr

Cherry called for the return of compulsory work

experience for students under the age of 16. "Any

Government which prides itself on backing free

enterprise should look at bringing work experience

back into every school," he added. 

Requesting criminal record

declarations during the initial stage

of recruitment may not be justifiable

in law, Nacro has claimed.  

 

Following analysis of the General

Data Protection Regulations (GDPR)

and the new Data Protection Act,

the social justice charity said it may

be difficult for employers to prove a

legitimate interest in gathering this

information from applicants until

much later in the process. 

 

Jacob Tas, chief executive of Nacro,

claimed that with the GDPR now in

force, key principles of the charity's

'Ban the Box' campaign may be

enforceable. "The changes don’t

remove an employer’s ability to take

into account someone’s criminal

record where relevant for the job, he

argued. "They simply mean they

should review their processes to

ensure the information is requested

at a more appropriate stage of the

process." 

 

Mr Tas added that employers should

not fear the changes but see them

as an opportunity to improve their

recruitment processes. "It is time to

think differently about the

untapped talent that people with

convictions can bring to

organisations," he said. 

University of Western Australia Business School found

that the perception of tattoos in the workplace has

changed significantly in recent years, with visible body

art no longer linked to individual employment or wage

discrimination. 

 

Data gathered from 2,000 survey participants showed

that tattooed jobseekers are just as likely to get a job as

candidates without visible body art. Andrew Timming,

associate professor of human resource management at

the University of Western Australia Business School, told

The Independent that perceptions toward tattoos "have

changed very quickly" to the extent that there is "no

difference" in employability was found between those

with and without tattoos.

The Government should raise

the Apprenticeship Minimum

Wage (AMW) rate to arrest the

fall in the number of new

apprenticeship starts, the

Federation of Small Businesses

(FSB) has suggested.  

https://www.independent.co.uk/life-style/tattoos-help-getting-job-prospects-employment-interview-university-miami-study-a8490676.html
https://www.independent.co.uk/life-style/tattoos-help-getting-job-prospects-employment-interview-university-miami-study-a8490676.html
https://www.nacro.org.uk/news/nacro-news/new-findings-reveal-uk-employers-will-struggle-to-justify-the-request-of-criminal-record-information-at-application-stage-because-of-gdpr/






Do you work with Mums in South Yorkshire?

For more information please contact joanne.ward@nct.org.uk

We have moved!
Our new address is: 
Big Ambitions, Exchange Brewery, 2 Bridge Street  
Sheffield, S3 8NS 
 
Our contact number remains the same:  
0114 276 0039 

•   Supporting unemployed individuals with disabilities and health conditions to gain sustainable employment 

•   Supporting those in work with disabilities and health conditions to retain employment 

•   Supporting local businesses with their skills, recruitment, and retention needs 

•   Working with local businesses to become an ’employer of choice’ 



OPPORTUNITY 
SHEFFIELD NEWS

S H E F F I E L D  C I T Y  C O U N C I L  E M P L O Y M E N T  A N D  S K I L L S

SOUTH YORKS EMPLOYERS

PAID £5.5M IN GRANTS FOR

APPRENTICESHIPS 

Between August 2015 and

March 2018, the GAP Team

paid almost £5.5 million in

grants to 4,024 South

Yorkshire small employers

that recruited and trained a

young apprentice aged 24 or

under.  Just over £2 million

was paid in 1,463 GAP grants

to Sheffield employers. 

 

South Yorkshire was one of

eight areas in England – and

one of the original three pilot

areas - where responsibility

for the administration and

payment of grants under the

national apprenticeship

grants scheme, AGE, was

devolved for local

management under contract

to the Sheffield City Region

Combined Authority, 

OPPORTUNITY

SHEFFIELD CAMPAIGN

PAGE GOES LIVE

The GAP Team at Sheffield

City Council implemented a

scheme that reflected local

economic priorities, paying

larger grants to employers

who took on apprentices

working in key sectors or

taking higher-level  courses.

Grant payments ranged

from £1,120 to £2,450. 

 

Working closely with

employers and training

providers, the GAP Team

increased take-up of

apprenticeship grants for

employers by 18%

compared to the national

scheme, reduced the time it

took to pay grants to

employers and, in

distributing 94.4% of the

region’s allocated funding,

was the most successful

devolved grant scheme in

the country.  

Opportunity Sheffield's new

campaign page linking to the

Sheffield City Council website has

gone live.  

 

Visitors to the service's dedicated

landing page, located at  

sheffield.gov.uk/opportunitysheffield,

are now diverted to a cover page

which features Opportunity Sheffield

branding, programme information,

images and links to partner

organisations.  

 

The campaign page was designed by

Sheffield City Council's

Communication Services team.



PeoplePlus will be running an Inspire Me 

Course, starting on Friday 14th September and 

will be running selection day on Thursday 

6th September at 10am and 1pm. 

This is a new part-time, five week training course that aims to assist in breaking barriers to employment 

while gaining an accredited qualification and the poster attached gives the full details. The course will run 

in either morning or afternoon groups in our Sheffield Academy and the eligibility criteria is;  (1) Over 19, (2) 

Claiming benefits (JSA, ESA or UC), and (3) Lived in the UK/ EU for 3 years or more 

 

To book people into the selection day please email Kate.Liddle@peopleplus.co.uk with their names and what 

time they would like to attend on Thursday 6th September.









Thurs 27th
September 
15:45 - 17:30

AGM INVITE

Theatre Deli  
202 Eyre Street 
Sheffield, S1 4QZ
Join us for our Annual General Meeting on Thursday 27th September from 3.45–5.30pm 
for a look back on the past year of projects with Ignite Imaginations. 
 
This will event will take place at the end of our Imagination and Wellbeing conference - 
join us from 3.45pm for drinks and networking and then from 4.30pm we will celebrate 
the past year with a presentation from our CEO and the official AGM business (voting on 
board members etc). 
 
We hope to see you there. 
 
Luisa Golob 
Chief Executive 
Ignite Imaginations

The community facility now has brightly decoratedwalls, a new quiet area and a children's play area. Thelibrary is open as usual at Gleadless Road, S2 2BT.

Newfield Green Library in Gleadless Valley hasreceived a facelift, courtesy of Reach SouthSheffield Sheffield-based company Grippleand its dedicated and creative team ofvolunteers.
01 14 239 8946



Gambling-Related Harm 
Technical Training 
Citizens Advice 

This training is designed for Sheffield’s customer-facing staff in; money, advice, 

debt, welfare and housing.  

 

The 1 hour session covers: 

 

•   Prevalence of gambling and gambling-related harm (GRH) 

•   How to identify/screen for GRH 

•   What support advisers can give 

 

Session times are as follows: 

 

1st Session: 9.30am – 10.30am 

2nd Session: 11.00am – 12 noon 

3rd Session: 1.00pm – 2.00pm 

 

To book your place, please email DPHOffice@sheffield.gov.uk and places will be 

allocated on a first come, first serve basis. 

 

Limited places are available. 

 

** Please note that the closing date for all interests to be sent is Friday 9th 

November ** 

Wednesday 28th November 2018 
Sheffield Town Hall – S1 2HH



There will be 15+ exhibitors at this event. We 
have limited stands remaining. 
 
Why attend this Jobs Fair? 
1.   Cost effective way of recruiting staff. 
2.   You can speak face-to-face with hundreds 
of local job hunters. 
3.   Conduct "mini job interviews" at your stand. 
4.   Promote your job vacancies to 
hundreds of jobseekers on the day. 
5.   It is a quick and easy way to 
assess candidate suitability. 
6.   Face-to-face interaction which 
is quicker than reading CV’s. 
7.   Great brand awareness to 
members of the public. 
8.   Collect CV's for 
current vacancies. 
 

Check out Jobs Fair photos and videos on

https://www.thejobfairs.co.uk/recruiter/welcome 

 

To book a stand or for further information, please

email bookings@thejobfairs.co.uk or call us on  

01603 663094. 

Jobs Fair Ltd is running a Sheffield Jobs Fair on 

Wednesday 12th September at the Town Hall, Pinstone 

Street, between 10am and 2pm.

12. 09. 18





WORSHIP  NEWS  •  THE  UNITED  COMMUNITY  CHURCH  NEWSLETTER

A Deep Reflection

By Vanda Kewley - Director at The Suit Works 

 

I know some of you have been along to visit us here at the Suit Works and that 

some of you have been with clients and seen us in action.  It is not always just 

about the clothes and we are always thinking of new and creative ways to 

help your clients understand the importance of personal presentation 

especially when going to job interviews.  So with that in mind we have been 

developing a few little extra resources to add that finishing touch (if you have 

any ideas for anything else we would love to hear from you). 

 

Accessories: 

Along with clothing clients sometimes need those little extra 

touches, so whenever they need it we help them out with 

suitable accessories such as belts, cuff-links and on the odd 

occasion pocket handkerchiefs. 

 

Styling Advice: 

You may or may not know that we try and advise clients on what works for 

them in terms of suit / shirt / tie colour and pattern and how to match it all 

up.  We are currently developing a simple style guide that they can take away 

with them with helpful hints and tips on how to perfectly match shirts and ties 

and also how to tie three basic knots.  We have been working with a 

photographer to produce some fabulous photos to help them get the idea. 

 

The Smelly Stuff: 

We do sometimes have to tackle personal hygiene issues head on, people 

don’t always realise the impact that this can have especially when they are up 

against others all vying for the same job.  We try to address this issue 

professionally and have a range of lovely grooming products available for 

clients to take away. 

 

After Sales Service: 

When clients have been successful and got the job and if they need smart 

clothing for the role, we are happy to help them out with a small capsule 

wardrobe to keep them going for the first few months while they settle in. 

Some of the things that maybe you 
didn’t know about The Suit Works...

TESTIMONIAL:  

Elaine Mason,  Project Nova 

Regional Coordinator for 

South Yorkshire

"Project Nova have been 

working with The Suit Works 

for the last two years, in this 

time many of our veterans 

have had a need to use The 

Suit Works to enable them to 

attend interviews, presented 

correctly and with pride. On 

each of these occasions the 

veteran has passed the 

interview with flying colours 

and walked away with his 

head held high. 

 

"The Suit Works has given 

our veterans back their pride 

and confidence to walk tall 

and proud again and getting 

the job really changes their 

lives. Without The Suit Works 

care and attention these 

lads would flounder at the 

first obstacle.  Thank you 

from all of our veterans." 

http://www.thesuitworks.co.uk   -  07468 464776   -   info@thesuitworks.co.uk       



All learners must be unemployed in order to access full funding remission for the courses on offer. 

Eligibility for some courses is dependent on learners being in receipt of certain state benefits. 

Currently, the following benefits are eligible for fee remission: 

-  Jobseeker’s Allowance 

-  Universal Credit 

-  Income Support 

-  Employment Support Allowance 

-  Personal Independence Payment 

-  Council Tax Benefit 

-  Housing Benefit 

-  Working Tax Credits 

-  Child Tax Credits 

-  Child Benefit 

Guidelines do change, however, so please check if you are unsure about eligibility. 

All learners are required to provide proof of ID to support enrolment and, where applicable, proof of 

leave to remain in the UK. 

CONTACT US

ROUTETOEMPLOYMENT@SHEFFCOL.AC.UK 

0114 260 2448 -  0114 260 2161 -  0114 260 2600 

-  Basic IT Pathway (Including Basic IT and 

Computer Jobsearch) 

-  Elevate (Lone Parent Programme) 

-  ESOL Employability 

-  Essential Employability Skills 

-  Fork Lift Truck/ Warehousing - REFERRALS HAVE 

NOW REOPENED FOR FLT 

-  Gold & Platinum Projects (Basic Skills) 

-  Horticulture 

-  Sector Based Work Academies 

-  Security/ Door Supervision 

-  Skills Certificates (Health & Safety – Food Safety  

First Aid) 

-  Taxi/ Private Hire Driving 

-   Towards Work (25+ Initiative) 

EMPLOYABILITY COURSES 
2018/19

Courses on offer:







MAKE YOUR MARK, AND MAKE A 
DIFFERENCE, THROUGH VOLUNTEERING! 
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VOLUNTEERING 
FAIR 15/10/18
VOLUNTARY ACTION SHEFFIELD

Our Volunteering Fair is back, on Monday

15th October at Hallam Hall, and is the place

to be to find out about volunteering. There

will be over 30 charities, looking for

volunteers to support them in the invaluable

work they do.   

 

The Volunteering Fair is a great day for

people to find out more about volunteering,

which roles might be right for them and to

meet like-minded people interested in giving

back. As well as being a great way to make a

worthwhile difference within the

community, volunteering can be a way for

people to share their skills or learn new

skills, gain relevant experience for work or

study, or pursue hobbies and interests. 

 

Charities at the Volunteering Fair will include

organisations working in different areas; 

 

 

anything from working with youth groups to

helping at lunch clubs, or volunteering in arts

and heritage to health and social care. There

will be many opportunities, in different areas

and activities, which the charities will be able

to talk directly with visitors about. 

 

Sheffield Volunteer Centre Advisors will be

on-hand to talk to visitors about

volunteering, and the Sheffield Hallam

Students’ Union will also be information

about projects for students to get involved

in.  Though the Volunteering Fair will be at a

university building, the event is open to all. 

 

There are many ways volunteering can help

contribute to good mental health and

wellbeing no matter which stage people are

at in life. This could be through reducing

isolation and stress, providing a sense of

achievement and pride, increasing mental

and physical activity, or just being a way to

meet people and have fun. The Volunteering

Fair is a great way to find out how to get

involved, and how to make a difference. 

 

 

15th October 2018 
10am - 4pm 
 
 
Hallam Hall, 
Owen Building, 
Sheffield Hallam Uni 
City Campus, 
Howard Street, 
Sheffield 
S1 2LX 
 
 
For more info: 
0114 253 6649 
a.anyika@vas.org.uk    
  

Twitter – https://twitter.com/VolunteerSheff 

Website – http://www.sheffieldvolunteercentre.org.uk 





This month: 

 Employability Snakes

and Ladders

The career ladder can take some navigating at times... can you make a seamless progression to 

the top? Or will one of the common pitfalls be your downfall? Good luck!


